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Chair of the Authority 
Tennessee Regulatory Authority 
460 James Robertson Parkway 
Nashville, TN 37243-0505 

Re: Request to cancel ICG Telecom Group, Inc. Certificate, Docket No. 93-07922 

To Whom It May Concern: 

Enclosed for filing is an original and 14 copies of ICG Telecom Group, 
Inc.'s letter, dated May 24, 2006, providing an update regarding the status of its 
transfer of remaining customers to Xspedius. Please file this letter with the 
Commission today. Thank you very much. 

Sincerely, 

Paralegal 
for Holland & Hart LLP 

Enclosures 

3559447-].DOC 

Holland& Hart LLP 

Phone [303] 290-1600 Fax 13031 290-1606 www.hollandhart.com 

8390 East Crescent Parkway Suite 400 Greenwood Village, CO 801 11 
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Communications 

Scott E. Beer 
Vice President and General Counsel 
ICG Communications, Inc. 
9800 Mt. Pyramid-Court,Suite 250 
Englewood, Colorapo . . 8011 2 
(303) 414-5906 :, - .  :-7 
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Nashville, TN 37243-0505 

Re: Request to cancel ICG Telecom Group, Znc. Certificate, Docket No. 93-07922 

To Whom it may concern: 

ICG Telecom Group, Inc. ("ICG") submitted a request to cancel its certificates of operating 
authority and all tariffs on April 17, 2006. The Tennessee Regulatory Authority subsequently 
sent a letter to BellSouth to confirm that BellSouth was no longer providing any services to 
ICG. In response, BellSouth indicated it was still providing some services to ICG. Upon 
further investigation, ICG has discovered that a previous agreement with BellSouth to transfer 
ICG's services and customers to Xspedius has not been completely finalized. This Authority 
approved that transfer in Docket No. 05-00103 on June 15, 2005. 

ICG is working diligently with BellSouth to finally complete this transfer. BellSouth has 
indicated that they are trying to complete the transfer of all remaining services and/or 
customers to Xspedius by June 15, 2006. ICG will notify the Authority as soon as that transfer 
is completed, and will request that BellSouth do the same. 

Accordingly, ICG requests that its previously filed request to cancel its certificate and all 
tariffs be placed on a hearing agenda for conclusion as soon as possible after the transfer has 
been completed, but in no event later than June 26, 2006. 

Please direct any questions to me or our legal counsel Thor Nelson at Holland & Hart LLP, 
303-290-1 601. 

Very truly yours, - 
Scott E. Beer 
Vice President and General Counsel 
ICG Communications, Inc. 


